IMLAY CITY DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 11, 2010

Final
A regular meeting of the Downtown Development Authority was held on Monday,  October 11, 2010 at the Imlay City Hall, 150 N. Main St., Imlay City, MI 48444.

1.
CALL TO ORDER


Chairperson Teets called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

2.
ROLL CALL

Present: Rod Warner, Steve Teets, Joi Kempf, David Held, Remo Querciagrossa, Stu Davis,  Amy Brunk, Kelly Villanueva, Nick Dickinson

Absent: Kim Jorgensen

Also Present: DDA Director Monica Irelan

3.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Motion by Davis supported by Held to approve agenda.

.
Unanimously Carried

4.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None.

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES


A. REGULAR MEETING
SEPTEMBER 21, 2010

Motion by Davis supported by Villanueva to approve the minutes of September 21, 2010.


Unanimously Carried


.

6.
FINANCIAL REPORT


A. DDA EXPENDITURE/REVENUE REPORT


Received and filed.


B. BALANCE SHEET

Received and filed.

7.
OLD BUSINESS

A. TRAIN PLATFORM

Proposed drawings were attached to the packet. Held presented modified drawings depicting a change in the steps on the southeast end of the platform and the wheelchair ramp. Discussion was held regarding bench location and the width of the platform. Discussion was held regarding intended use as a train viewing platform or a potential multi-use gathering spot. Consensus was reached to increase the platform width to 10 feet. Consensus was reached that the intent of constructing the platform is for train viewing, which based on current train viewing activity, may expected to draw 6 to 8 people at any given time.

8. 
NEW BUSINESS

A.  GARY STOLDT BUILDING

Irelan reported that Gary Stoldt approached her regarding his building on the corner of Almont Avenue and Fourth St. across from the library, which recently housed Benny, & The Jets Barber Shop. Stoldt asked Irelan to relay his desire to sell the building to the DDA for potential use as a new business and/or startup business incubator. Irelan discussed her impressions regarding the condition of the building she observed during a brief walk through. Discussion was held regarding the board’s interest. Irelan strongly suggested that any walk-through involve a contractor who could assess the condition of the building. Querciagrossa and Dickinson volunteered to walk through the building with Irelan and a contractor if arrangements can be made.

9. DDA DIRECTOR’S REPORT

A. DDA HISTORY

Irelan briefed new member Nick Dickinson on the Public Act which created Downtown Development Authorities and provided a history of the Imlay City DDA.


B. CREATING ENTREPRENEURIAL COMMUNITIES
Irelan briefed the board on the CEC Boot Camp experiences and provided an overview and slides of CEC theories and objectives. Irelan noted that Imlay City’s team consists of herself, Chamber Director Kim Marrone, Imlay City Manager D. Wayne O’Neal with support from former Imlay City Manager Amy Planck and Almont DDA Director Nancy Boxey. A Town Hall meeting to present the CEC objectives and ideas to the community and to garner involvement in team building is slated for November.

Irelan discussed the creation of a Brownfield Authority Board, noting that Imlay City would simply have to enact the authority to create a board, which would be appointed by the Mayor. Irelan is continuing to research the parameters of the Brownfield Authority and Teets requested that board members consider any interest in serving in that capacity should the authority be enacted.

B. PROMOTIONS

Notes were attached to the packet. A sign-up sheet was circulated among the board for time-slots to work the DDA both during the Oktoberfest slated for Oct. 15-16.

Teets encouraged board members to collect e-mail addresses from DDA district businesses to help with spreading the word about DDA events, activities and opportunities.

The next promotions meeting is slated for Wed., Oct. 20 at 8:30 a.m. at Tietz’s Restaurant. Teets reminded the board that promotions meetings are always held on the third Wednesday of each month at Tietz’s.

Held queried the board regarding participation in Merchant’s Trick or Treat, and said he strongly believes the DDA should participate. Discussion was held regarding agreement to cut the item from the promotions budget several months ago. Irelan noted that should the board decide to pass out popcorn, funds would have to come from elsewhere as it was not a budgeted item. Held said he would oversee the popcorn project and Querciagrossa volunteered to check into pricing of bags and popcorn and assist in whatever way he could. Villanueva, Brunk and Warner volunteered to help bag the popcorn. Dickinson offered use of his building as a location to pass out the popcorn, as did Kempf of the Head Start building. The board agreed that Held would communicate with Irelan to coordinate the project. 

C. 116/120 UPDATE

Notes were attached to the packet. Irelan reported that the property has been cleaned up and the window at 116 Almont Ave. repaired. Irelan reported that the DDA already received two inquiries for tenant information, and that a walk through with a potential tenant is slated for next week.

10. MEMBR COMMENT

Board members welcomed Nick Dickinson of Edward Jones on board and introduced themselves.

11. ADJOURNMENT

Teets adjourned the meeting at 8:10 p.m.

Submitted by Catherine Minolli___________________________________

DDA Recording Secretary

